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Activity Overview

Date Group Activity Time

24-05 5, 5/6 and 6 Aviodrome

25-05 Coffee morning 8.30-9.30 - RH 919

building

26 and 27-05 A - 8 Ascension Day,

students free

School closed,

childcare open

06-06 A - 8 Whit Monday -

students free

School closed,

childcare closed

07 t/m 17-06 3 - 8 Cito weeks

13 t/m 17-06 A - 8 Partyweek

15-06 Reunion for former

students and former

colleagues

19.00-21.00

17-06 8 Practical traffic

exam

8.30

17-06 Newsletter 13

17-06 A - 8 Closing party week:

dance

19-06 Father’s day

21-06 7 Parents Evening

working week

21-06 A to D, only group 2 Parents Evening for

oldest

kindergarteners
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22-06 A - 8 Study day, Students

free

School closed,

childcare open

28-06 8 Anglia award

ceremony

29-06 Coffee morning 8.30-9.30, IB Building

29-06 A - D and 4 Visiting day school

garden

29-06 A - 8 Concluding the

Holiday Theme

11.15 - 12.30

01-07 8 Group 8 farewell

evening

04-07 8 Reserve farewell

evening group 8

05-07 3 - 8 2nd report

08-07 A - 8 Day off, pupils free School closed,

childcare open

11-07 t/m 19-08 A - 8 Summer holiday School closed,

childcare open

New Students

Name Group

Asena gr. A

Acadia gr. 4

Ezra gr. 5/6



Family announcements

Hurray! Ali (group 3) and Yakup (group A) have a little brother.

His name is Omer.

Romy (group 7/8) and Lotte (group 4) also have a little brother.

His name is Kaiy

Congratulations!

Notifications

Daycare

New teacher at preschool

Before the May vacations we said goodbye to teacher Ria. Miss Jill will replace

her on the Monday, Tuesday and Friday morning. Jill already works in education

and at BSO Boomhommels. Welcome to the playgroup Juf Jill.

Education

Studytrip to Stockholm

From April 20 to May 25, we traveled, with a large

part of our team, to Sweden to attend the training

'a learning-centered school'.

During this trip, we studied learning, what learning

is and how we can see that learning is taking place in

a classroom.

We practiced asking learning questions and thought

about different ways to develop knowledge, skills

and understanding.

We also visited a school in Stockholm, to observe lessons and have 'learning

conversations' with the children.

We look back on a successful, educational and enjoyable trip, in which we were

able to learn a lot from and with each other.

The coming weeks we will practice a lot in the classes with what we have learned

in Sweden. During the portfolio discussions, you have hopefully already heard

and seen a little bit of how we talked with the children about learning in class.



55th anniversary of the school

The school is celebrating its 55th

anniversary, so we will have a party

soon. In the week of Monday 13 to

Friday 17 June various activities will

take place, such as a cozy opening,

cake for the children, a reunion for

former students and former

colleagues, a closing ceremony

performed by the children with a

world dance. Please keep Friday

afternoon between 14.30 - 15.30

free to come and watch our closing.

More information will follow later.

Introduce Sophie

Since the May vacations I work at the Eglantier. In

this newsletter I would like to introduce myself so

you can get to know me a little better.

I am Sophie and I live in Den Hoorn. Last summer I

graduated as a teacher in primary education. I love

teaching and working with children. This gives me a

lot of energy. What also gives me a lot of energy is

sport. I play handball and I regularly go to the gym.

In the coming period I will get to know the school

better and I will offer support in different groups. I

will also teach different classes when necessary.

I am really looking forward to getting to know the

children, the parents and the school better!

See you soon!

Proceeds from the international market

The international market was a great success. We

learned a lot about the different cultures at the stalls,

we were able to taste different dishes from various

countries in the restaurant and there was much

dancing. Unfortunately, the music system did not

always cooperate, but the weather did.  It was a

wonderful afternoon. The market was crowded and the

atmosphere nice.

Thanks in part to the help of many parents, we were

able to make this market a success.

By selling tasty snacks in the restaurant and by selling

raffle tickets we raised the following amount: 1367.17



euros. This amount will be spent

on the working week of group 8.

We would like to thank everyone

who helped make the

international market a success.

Honey for sale

Honey from our bees is for sale again.

A small jar costs 4 euros and a big jar costs 6 euros. One jar

can be bought per family. This way we give as many people as

possible the chance to buy honey.

Leave of absence

Sometimes we get questions or

confusion about leave.

The following information gives you

more clarity. This can also be found in

our school guide.

Except in case of illness, it is not

permitted to miss school hours. Extra

leave for holidays is not allowed.

Children have 13 weeks of holidays. You

have enough time to celebrate holidays

together. There is only one exception, namely when one of the parents cannot be

away during any of the school holidays. An employer's statement must then be

submitted. The management is obliged to follow these rules and in case of

violation to report this to the school official.

You can request a day off for a child in case of important circumstances, such as

moving house, religious holidays, a marriage of a family member or an

anniversary. The form 'request for exemption from school attendance' can be

downloaded from the website:

https://eglantierdelft.nl/english-in-short/leave-of-absence

https://eglantierdelft.nl/english-in-short/leave-of-absence


A request form must be submitted to the integral school leader at least one

month before the desired leave. You will receive an answer to your request

within fourteen days.

Extra leave in the first two weeks after the school holiday is never allowed.

Unauthorised absence must be reported to the school attendance officer.

Looking for someone who wants to clean the toilets

We are looking for someone extra to help at our school

with cleaning the toilets at noon each day. Especially

during this corona pandemic, we find it important to

ensure we keep things thoroughly clean. We will pay a

small sum of money for this. If you or someone you

know is interested, please let us know by sending an

email to n.sheikholeslam@eglantierdelft.nl.

Parents wanted for the MR

Melchior van der Veen and Derk van Veen

have been in the MR for three years now

and their term will end this summer. There

will be elections again to choose new

candidates for the next term of three

years. Two positions for MR members are

open. If there are only two candidates

there will be no elections, but the

candidates are directly elected.

The MR - Participation Council - consisting

of staff members and parents/guardians think along, decide along and monitor

developments at school. As MR member you are a critical discussion partner of

the management. This role is legally defined, the management may not implement

major changes without the consent of the MR. But also smaller topics are

discussed, such as the latest developments regarding formation (staff

shortage), the school guide, is the information on the website complete, etc. It

is also important that concerns and questions from parents / caretakers are put

on the agenda and discussed with staff and management. Meetings take place

once every 6 weeks, this school year on the Tuesday evening from 19.30 to

21.30.

It does not matter whether you have a child at De Eglantier since this year, or

have been associated with the school for years. If you want to participate in the

discussion and especially in the decision, please apply by sending an email to

mr@eglantierdelft.nl



Sports Day

Last Wednesday we had a great field

day.

The children enjoyed themselves, the

weather was good and we had a lot of

help from parents, teachers, students

and of course our colleagues.

Mr Gijs had arranged some fantastic

games.

We would like to thank everyone who

contributed.


